
Student Assessment Guide 
Student Guide to Assessment Pro-

cedures form was sent out with the 
reports for Yr 10 -13.  Students and 
parent/caregivers who have not re-
turned them, need to sign the form 
and return it to their Whanau Teach-
er. 

NZQA Fees  
This week the NZQA fee of $76.70 

has been added to all accounts for 
students in years 11 -13. This fee 
enables students to access entries 
and published results of internal 
assessments during the school year 
and external examinations results.  

Table Tennis 
Table tennis will be starting in term 

2 on May 10 th, every Friday after-
noon from 4:30  ̧6:30pm at Saxton 
Stadium. Bats and balls provided, 
must have non marking shoes or can 
go bare feet. Cost is only $4. All 
College students are welcome, just 

turn up and play. Phone Paul on 

5441572 for more information . 

Pinecones for Sale 
Fundraiser for our Spirit of NZ 

team. $5 per large bag all dry.  
Contact Paula Wilks or Jo Calt via 
email or at the school office.  

Spirit of Adventure  

Voyage 
Garin has one berth available for a 

male sailing from Auckland   
Friday 2 nd August  ̧Sunday 

11th August must be aged 14 -18years  
See Mrs Wilks or email her at the 

cloud for more information . 

Uniform Shop 
The uniform shop will be open on 

Friday 3rd May (school holidays)  
from 4pm to 6pm and will be availa-
ble for appointments throughout the 
school holidays via text on Ph 027 
417 1063 or email Heather Tonk at 
the cloud.  

Fundraiser for Spirit of       

NZ Team.  
An amount of box hedging for sale  
relocating from existing garden.  
Phone Claire or Lewis Ph 554 0220  

Catholic.net 
There is a place for everyone, we 

are under the watch of the good 
shepherd.  Whether we are displaced 
from what we thought was our home, 
or choose to move from one place to 
the next; we are never far from our 
own place to stand. This week on 
www.inspirationaltv.net   
 

 

 

G
A

R
IN

 C
O

L
L

E
G

E
 

  
  

  
  S

M
A

L
L

 S
C

H
O

O
L

 ~
 B

IG
 H

S
M

A
L

L
 S

C
H

O
O

L
 ~

 B
IG

 H E
A
R
T
 
é
 

E
A
R
T
 
é
 

  

C
ha

m
pi

on
 R

oa
d,

 R
ic

hm
on

d,
 N

el
so

n
C

ha
m

pi
on

 R
oa

d,
 R

ic
hm

on
d,

 N
el

so
n   ÙÙ

  H
ea

d 
Te

ac
he

r 
Jo

hn
 B

oy
ce

H
ea

d 
Te

ac
he

r 
Jo

hn
 B

oy
ce   
ÙÙ

  P
ho

ne
 0

3 
54

3 
94

88
P

ho
ne

 0
3 

54
3 

94
88

  ÙÙ
  F

ax
 0

3 
54

3 
94

89
F

ax
 0

3 
54

3 
94

89
  ÙÙ

  A
bs

en
ce

s 
54

3 
94

90
A

bs
en

ce
s 

54
3 

94
90

  ÙÙ
  e

m
ai

l a
ch

ie
ve

em
ai

l a
ch

ie
ve

@@
ga

rin
co

lle
ge

.a
c.

nz
ga

rin
co

lle
ge

.a
c.

nz
  

Friday  

19 April  

2013 

Year 12 

 Issue 13 of 40 

Friday 19 April  
Ù Term 1 holidays begin  
Monday 6 May  
Ù Term 2 begins  
Wed 8 May ð Friday 10 May  
Ù ADL Camp 
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Club Garin and our students: backed by El Taverna Family Restaurant, WaterWorks, Sicon, Marist and Westmeat. Support our suppClub Garin and our students: backed by El Taverna Family Restaurant, WaterWorks, Sicon, Marist and Westmeat. Support our supportort ers!ers!  
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  Club Garin and our students: backed by WaterWorks, Sicon, Marist, Westmeat and Heslops. Please support our supporters!Club Garin and our students: backed by WaterWorks, Sicon, Marist, Westmeat and Heslops. Please support our supporters!  

Year 13 Geographers Trip to Kaikoura - not just to see Crays 

Your chance to be part of our future on the Board of Trustees 
Nominations are invited for the election of 5 parent representatives to the board of trustees.  
A nomination form and a notice calling for nominations will be posted to all eligible voters.  
Additional nomination forms can be obtained from the school office.  
Nominations close at noon on Thursday May 16  and may be accompanied by a signed candidate½s 
statement.  
The voting roll will be open for inspection at the school and can be viewed during normal school 
hours.There will also be a list of candidates½ names, as they come to hand, for inspection at the 
school.If an election is required, voting will close at noon on Thursday May 30.  
Michael Aronsten  
Returning Officer  

Even though Year 13 geographers did clock up 
some hours in the spa pool at our rather well ap-
pointed  accommodation in Kaikoura, and we saw 
plenty of crayfish, but didn½t eat any. The real pur-
pose of the trip was to study Kaikoura as a signifi-
cant tourist destination. Students designed and 
implemented their own research projects to find 
out more about how the tourism industry works. 
This year was the first time we had a major group 
of students ºin the field» completing their work with 
laptops/BYODs and this proved to be an unquali-
fied success. Students could be seen walking the 
streets implementing surveys and landuse maps or 
conducting live interviews. Their research focused 
on aspects such as where tourists get their infor-
mation from, what their favourite activities are in 
Kaikoura and how tourism is changing the face of 
Kaikoura township. The group also followed up de-
tails on how the Roots Music festival works and 
visited the people who helped organise this (along 
with our own Mr Penman), we also visited the physi-
cal site. In our down time we had time to visit the 
baby seals, had a sauna, swam in a heated pool, ate 
two theme night meals and had a photo taken with 
the scary big crayfish  (shown here).  

http://www.inspirationaltv.net/


 

ĉCongratulations to Ellie 
McDonald and Jono Clayton 
who over the weekend com-
peted at the annual Nelson/
Marlborough District St 
John Youth Competitions at 
Teapot Valley. Corporal 
McDonald competed in an 
intermediate team and was 

placed 1
st

 in drill, communica-
tion, written, individual and 
came out first overall aggre-
gate team. Sergeant Clayton 
competed in a senior pair and 
was placed 1 st in drill and 
inspection and 1st in his indi-
vidual test. Both of them will 
be attending this years South 
Island Regional Competitions 
in Christchurch in September.  
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Vacancy 
Needed for a permanent 

nightshift position two nights 
on a rotating shift system to 
look after 4 year old twins 
from 1700hrs till 0800 hrs.  
Sleepover rate is paid as per 
child care subsidy.  Phone Julie 
Neve Ph 544 5559 or cell 027 
480 7596 or email ju-
lieneve@xtra.co.nz   

I have been away the last few days at the graduation of 
two of my daughters, and, whilst I usually write as Garin's 
head teacher, today I am writing as a very proud parent. 
Both of my younger daughters have links with Garin. Sara was a 
supervisor in our hostel in our first year - and has just completed 
her masters with honours in speech therapy. She works in a hospital 
mostly with stroke and accident victims, and seems to make a real 
difference in their lives.  

Jessica was a first day student at Garin, leaving in 2003, and it 
was here that she discovered her talent for maths when working 
with our then head of maths Graeme Sims. When she went to uni 
she applied her maths skills in psychology and has done a lot of 
work on women's health. Today she graduated with a PhD - and, as 
far as I know, she is Garin's first PhD.  

So you can imagine Suellen and I are very proud parents this 
week. 

Today is the start of the holidays. It has been a busy term and 
everyone is tired. My prayer for holidays is always that we take the 
chance for re -creation and that all of us stay safe. God bless us all.  

é from Head Teacher John Boyceé from Head Teacher John Boyce  
 

Shakespeare Festival 
Congratulations to our talented 

Garin drama students who partici-
pated in the Tasman Regional 
Shakespeare Festival at the 
weekend. Garin students per-
formed extracts from three of 
Shakespeare½s plays; Midsummer 
Night½s Dream, Much Ado About 
Nothing and Richard III.  

The standard of performance 
from all our students was very 
high, and all students performed 
with conviction and focus. Midsum-
mer Night½s Dream (Scott Glover, 
Rebekah Van Kerkhof, Matthew 
Loan, Lily McIntosh, Zarek 
Wentzell, Emma Brown, Harriett 
Bolton, Xarvia Chisholm and Buda 
Szerelem -Tolnay) was performed 
by junior Drama students who 
came up with an exciting fifties 
concept and design.  

Much Ado About Nothing was 
performed by Year 13 Drama 
students; Keeli Ferris and Hamish 
McIntosh. They created an in-
ventive 1930½s ¼Downton Abbey½ 
theme to open up the text and 
thoroughly entertain the audience.  

Richard III (Callum McIntosh, 
Jake Robinson, Philip Gibson, 
William Hannah, Sam Traynor, 
Nick Erasmuson, Frank Quin, 
Bounty Davis and Georgia Chap-
ple) was modernised to present 
day Syria, with contemporary 
military costumes, ¼camo½ gear and 
lookalike assault rifles. For the 
second year in a row, we were 
awarded Best History for this 
Year 11 presentation of Richard 
III. Special thanks go to Lindsey 
Furlong -Taylor, Judith Davies, 
Cath and Mike Aronsten for their 
wonderful hard work, commitment 
and support before, during and 
after the festival. Well done to all 
talented Garin entrants for your 
amazing efforts and hard work! 

Body in Space have two 

Courses coming up  
 

1.`The Audition Intensive  
    A 10 week course focused on 
how to audition well.  
    Starts in  Term Two at  Fairfield 
House 
 

2.  Improv Space  
  A weekly space for learning 

technique and creating  
  scenes with improvisors from 

other schools.   
  Starts in Term Two: Fairfield 

House. Tuesdays, 4pm - 5:30pm.    
More information at 
www.bodyinspace.co.nz, contact 
bodyinspace@gmail.com. 

 
 
 
On Monday 8th April, a large group of students from schools sur-

rounding the Nelson Area participated in the Nelson/Marlborough 
Model United Nations at Nayland College. The Model United Nations 
is run by UN Youth, which is a team made up of under 25 year olds. 
These people organise a miniature version of the United Nations 
debate about issues in this world  

Each student that participated was given a country to speak on 
behalf of. They spoke and debated about child labour, child traffick-
ing, and the mystery topic, assassination. Everything had to be de-
bated formally and if you wished to raise a point of information or 
speak, you had to either raise your placard or send a note to the 
chair, depending on what action you wanted to take. We formally 
voted on every resolution and amendment on behalf of our country.  

It was the largest Model UN event in our region to date with over 
75 students/countries being represented. Garin had 11 students par-
ticipate which was our largest group ever, ranging from Year 9 to 
Year 11. Every student that I talked to from Garin about the event 
said the same thing, "That was amazing!"  

By Xarvia Chisholm and Caleb Binns  

United Nations 

Attendance Dues Update: 

April 2013   
Attendance Dues are charged by 

CSBL on behalf of the Proprietor 

(owner of the school buildings), 

Archbishop John Dew, who has a 

legal responsibility for the insurance 

and maintenance of the buildings at 

your school. Attendance Dues paid 

by you are essential to fund the 

repayment of loans taken out to 

finance existing and new project 

work, and to cover the rising cost of 

insuring school buildings following 

the Canterbury Earthquake. 

Attendance Dues are not only a 

legal requirement, but a critical part 

of the preservation of your school. 

By now everyone will have re-

ceived our new look attendance dues 

invoice. Thank you to those families 

who have now paid their account. If 

you have not, an overdue reminder 

will be sent requesting payment of 

the outstanding portion. Please feel 

free to contact CSBL on 0800 462 

725 to discuss your account, or visit 

our website www.csbl.co.nz for more 

information. 

T a k e  a  M o m e n t  é 
Don't be afraid of your fears. They're not there to scare you. They're there to let you 
know that something is worth it.»    C̍. JoyBell C.   

http://ce.co.nz/
http://ail.com/
http://www.csbl.co.nz
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/4114218.C_JoyBell_C_


Students should be gearing up during the holidays 
to begin practices and  competition in the first week 
back at school. Those who have not organised uni-
forms have Tuesday and Wednesday that week to 
get organised.  

PRACTICE SCHEDULE FOR WEEK 1 
Netball:  Senior A Tuesday 7pm  
  Senior B Wednesday 3.45pm  
  Senior Maroon Monday 3.30pm  
  Senior Gold Tuesday 3.30pm  
  Senior Black Thursday 3.30pm  
  Junior A Wednesday 5.15pm  
  Junior B Wednesday 3.30pm  
  Junior Gold Monday 1 st break and  
   Thursday 3.30pm  
  Junior Maroon Wednesday 3.30pm  
  Junior Black Wednesday 3.30pm  
 
Basketball:  Cardinals Tuesday 1 st break and  
  Thursday 3.30pm, Saints Friday  

  3.30pm,   
  Mission and Sisters Monday 3 .30pm  
 

Rugby: Tuesday and Thursday 3.30pm  

Our Brazilian Visitors 
We have had a number of Brazilian students with us in 

school over the last term and, when asked what they missed 
most about their homeland, they all said it was Feijoada. 
This is Brazil½s most popular food and is a dish made with 
pork ribs, bacon, and black beans in a sauce. So in an effort 
to make them all feel more at home, four of the students 
joined Mrs Woodhead and Mrs Etchells in the technology 
room last Friday to cook up a Brazilian feast. Two of our 
Japanese students also came to the meal to sample some-
thing completely different.  Along with the Feijoada, all the 
students worked really hard learning new skills and making 
additional dishes of guacamole (an avocado dip) and tomato 
salsa to accompany the main meal, and a huge cake to eat 
afterwards. It was a great opportunity to get to know a little 
about foods from different cultures.  

Left to right in photo:  Aline do Nascimento, Bianca da 
Silva, Gabrielle do Nascimento, Natsumi Maruyama, Daniel 
de Assis, Kotone Kawara  

Mondayõs Market Day  
On Monday all of the Year 10½s had a market day. 
We sold everything from toffee apples to sherbet, from 

dreamcatchers to toasties and from candyfloss to car wash-
es.   

We had been working on planning for all of term one on 
what our products would be, how we would run our stalls, and 
many, many other business strategies.  

We learnt how hard stall keeping is and how much planning 
goes into a small business.   

Thank you to everybody that bought our products and to all 
the teachers and parents that supported us.   

WINTER SPORT KICKS OFF  

WEEK 1 NEXT TERM 


